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To whom it may concern:

WFVR-LP previously operated its FM transmission facilities from Pluck Hill in South Royalton, 
Vermont. The premises and building were part of Royalton’s water treatment facility, owned and 
operated by the Royalton Fire District #1, governed by the Royalton Prudential Board. A large 
construction project aimed at improving the water treatment facilities broke ground during the summer 
of 2022, and is currently still underway. Due to the complex nature of the project, the Prudential Board 
had requested that WFVR-LP vacate the premises for the duration of the constructions and renovations.
An amicable agreement was reached where WFVR-LP would be able to resume operations temporarily 
from a new location on the same site, following the approval of an STA authorizing the move.

On July 28th, 2022, an application for Special Temporary Authority was submitted and subsequently 
approved (File # 196050). The situation described above is still applicable, but a request for extension 
on the STA was not filed in a timely manner, and it expired on January 28th, 2023.

Thus, WFVR-LP is again requesting a Special Temporary Authority to resume operations at the 
previously approved temporary broadcast facilities due to the inability to return to our previously 
licensed facility, which is beyond our control. The antenna structure is located at the following 
coordinates: N 43 49 1.0; W 72 31 20.0 (NAD83)
These coordinates are nearby on Fire District property, approximately 60 meters from the original site 
with a slight decrease in HAAT. Per STA # 196050, WFVR-LP was operating from this location while a
long-term site location and arrangement is being created. Staff and interested parties of both Royalton 
Community Radio and the Prudential Board are actively engaged in discussion regarding this long-term
solution. Regardless, due to the continued complex nature and variability of the project and its 
timelines, such an agreement is not applicable until the completed, renovated site can support WFVR-
LP in a technical capacity.

The appropriate RF exposure worksheets have been completed and filed with this application.

Respectfully, 

Patrick Schlott
Technical Representative
Royalton Community Radio, WFVR-LP


